
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
I hope everyone has been enjoying the summer despite 

some record setting temperatures. With the heat, I know I have 
been spending more time indoors with the air conditioning and 
fans staying cool and going through my fabric stash trying to 
weed out a lot of scraps and fabrics I don’t need any longer. 
Needless to say several charities have been receiving van loads of 
donations and I still have several rooms to go through yet.

We have been working with the Poway School District 
insurance company and a new website for booking the school 
location to secure our guild meeting dates for the 2018-2019 
membership year. I am happy to announce that we have all our 
reservations made and accepted. Barb Dacy , our Treasurer, is 
taking care of the last detail of final payment and we will be all 
set. All of our meetings will be on the usual 2nd Monday of the 
month at Garden Road Elementary with the exception of 
November. November 12th is Veteran’s Day and the school is 
closed. So our meeting date for November will be Nov. 5th, and 

Speakers & Workshops 
at a Glance 

Wendy Knight 
Lecture/Meeting: Sept. 10th 
Workshop: Sun. Sept. 16th 

Kathryn Pellman 
Lecture/Meeting: Oct. 8th 
Workshop: Tues. Oct. 9th 

Linda Wagner 
Lecture/Meeting: Nov. 5th 
Workshop: Tues. Nov. 6th 

Mel Beach 
Lecture/Meeting: Jan. 14th 
Workshop: Tues. Jan. 15th 

Leah Zieber 
Lecture/Meeting: Feb. 11th 
Workshop: Tues. Feb. 12th 

Mary Tabar 
Lecture/Meeting: March 11th 
Workshop: Sat. March 16th 

Deborah Boschert 
Lecture/Meeting: May 13th 
Workshop: Tues. May 14th 

All Workshops at 
Paradise Sewing 
13242 Poway Rd. 

Patchwork Post  
www.friendshipquilterssd.org 

Shelly Gragg: Webmaster 
Laura Martin: Newsletter Editor 

Email: FriendshipQuiltersSD@gmail.org  

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org
http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org


PROGRAMS 

Hi Friends! 

Well, it’s been a long hot summer break (even 
though it was only two months)! I hope you’re all 
set to get back to some milder temperatures and 
some fun lectures and workshops coming up this 
Fall.  This year we have 
some amazing quilters 
to share their skills and 
creative journeys with 
us. Hopefully, you will 

2018-2019 Board 

President Candy Mittag

Treasurer Barb Dacy

Secretary             ColleenMcCune

1st VP for Programs Jerre Mayer

2nd VP for Programs Laura Martin

Workshop Asst. OPEN

Membership             Michelle Cassidy

            Grace Steinway

Philanthropy Ruth O’Neil

  Karla Seyb-Stockton

Librarians  Holly Torrez 

Yvonne Gagne

         Marilyn Kirschen

Hospitality OPEN

Sharing Diane Decker-Houser

Loot Locker Mary Tabar

Webmaster Shelly Gragg

Newsletter Editor Laura Martin

Parliamentarian           Charleen Renne

UFO Challenge             Marilyn Garner

Opportunity of the Month   Sue Busch

Opportunity Quilt Emma Castor

Retreats Colleen McCune

Ninette Turner

Media/PR/Advertising     OPEN

Phone Tree/4th of July    Margaret Byrne

Banner Custodian          Diane Decker-Houser

New Member Hostess OPEN

EVERYONE BRING A DOOR PRIZE

   ON YOUR BIRTHDAY MONTH!

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE CON’T 

our workshop on Nov. 6th. Jerre has already taken care of re-
booking our speaker and Paradise sewing to accommodate the 
change. Thank you Jerre for being so quick to get this done!!! 
The Board Meeting for November will be Monday, October 29th 
at a location to still be determined.

Our Board Meeting for September falls on Labor Day so we will 
be meeting Monday, August 27th at 6:30 pm at Diane Decker-
Houser’s house. The address is 14574 High Pine Street, Poway 
92064. Board members and members are welcome to attend to 
help plan any last minute details we need for our coming year.

I want to Thank Charleen for being a wonderful mentor and for 
all her hard work the last two years! I will be on travel for our 
first guild meeting and Charleen has graciously agreed to run the 

September meeting. Stay Cool and 
Quilt!

Candy Mittag

MEMBERSHIP 
IT’S RENEWAL TIME!

Remember if you have not yet 
renewed your membership for 
2018-2019 now is the time to 

get it done! Please bring a check or exact cash to the 
membership table at the September meeting. There is a 
registration form at the back of this newsletter.



be able to join us for a workshop or two or all three! 

Guest Speaker: Wendy Knight: From Traditional Beginnings to Modern 
Impressionistic Designs 

Monday, Sept. 10, 2018 @ 7pm   

Workshop with Wendy Knight: Pieced Pictorial Watercolor  

Sunday, Sept. 16, 2018 from 10 am to 4 pm 

Cost: $35 member/$45 non-member 

 + $10 per pattern 

Guest Speaker: Kathryn Pellman: A Fashionista’s Journey – Art Quilts 

Monday, Oct. 8, 2018 @ 7pm   

Workshop with Kathryn Pellman: Paper Dolls for Grown Ups  

Tuesday, Oct. 9, 2018 from 10 am to 4 pm 

Cost: $35 member/$45 non-member  

+ $8 pattern 

Guest Speaker: Linda Wagner: Games This Quilter Plays 

*Monday, Nov. 5, 2018 @7 pm  

Workshop: Minis Your Way-Foundation Piecing 

*Tuesday, Nov. 6, 2018 from 10 am to 4 pm 

Cost: $35 member/$45 non-member  

+ $5 notebook fee 

*Please note date change from original program’s flyer. 

All workshops this year will be held at Paradise Sewing, 13242 Poway Rd., Poway, CA 
92064. Paradise has a new dedicated workshop space and it is fabulous! We will have a lot 
more room to spread out. And, did I mention that it is Air Conditioned?  

Please let me know if you want to sign up for any workshops or have any questions. 
Looking forward to seeing you at the programs table this year! 

Jerre Mayer 

858-668-7116 or jmayer4078@yahoo.com 

Wendy Knight



We still have a few spaces available for Wendy Knight’s 
workshop, but it is filling up 
fast. Here’s the project that we 
will be working on! 

LIBRARY NEWS 
Welcome Back!!     
We have just received a group of brand new books to start off the season: 

APP 2 APPLIQUÉ - Dianne Hire - Distinctive designs bring you a 
gallery of possibilities. 

BIG BOOK OF CIVIL WAR QUILTS - 58 Patters for Reproduction-
Fabric Lovers  

CUT AND SHUFFLE QUILTS - Jan Ochterbeck - Start with one block 
and cut your way to dozens of quilts. 

EASY STACK QUILTS - Paula Doyle - Learn to make one-of-a-kind 
quilts, using large-scale print fabrics. 

MODERN QUILT MAGIC - Victoria Wolfe - 5 Parlor Tricks to expand your piecing skills. 

If you would like to reserve one of these new books (or any other book) please call or e-mail one of 
us. 

We are happy to report that our "dreaded inventory" went very well this year and we discovered only 
3 books are missing.  Please look around your sewing/reading areas to see if you could have 
accidentally taken one of these books without turning in the signed card: 
FREE MOTION QUILTING  #1036 
SIMPLE FRIENDSHIP  #1609 
LOG CABIN QUILTS WITH ATTITUDE  #1629 

If you received an e-mail from us about checked out books that are over-due - please remember to 
bring them to the library table in September.  MANY THANKS!!!! 

At the beginning of October we will be placing our next order for new books - we would love to have 
your recommendations for additions to our library.   
See you at the Library Table!! 
Yvonne Gagne, Marilyn Kirschen and Holly Torrez 
                                                     



8/17/18, 11'04 PMGmail - It's Newsletter Time!
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Laura Martin <powaymartins@gmail.com>

It's Newsletter Time!
6 messages

Laura Martin <powaymartins@gmail.com> Thu, Aug 2, 2018 at 2:06 PM
To: FriendshipQuiltersBoardSanDiego <friendshipquiltersboardsandiego@googlegroups.com>

Hi Everybody,
Can you believe we are starting to see the end of summer peeking around the corner? I hope everybody has had a
some great times this summer. It is time for everyone to get their newsletter articles to me. Please have all your
articles to me no later than Friday August 17th. Please be really attentive to the deadline. This is my first time putting
out the newsletter! 

My email is powaymartins@gmail.com
Phone- 858-231-5052

See you all soon!
Laura

PS- Candy- I got your article! Thanks

HOLLY TORREZ <hollyt888@sbcglobal.net> Fri, Aug 3, 2018 at 12:05 PM
Reply-To: HOLLY TORREZ <hollyt888@sbcglobal.net>
To: Laura Martin <powaymartins@gmail.com>, Yvonne Gagne <ydgagne@yahoo.com>, Marilyn Kirschen
<makirschen@gmail.com>

SEPTEMBER LIBRARY NEWS LETTER ARTICLE

Welcome Back!!    
We have just received a group of brand new books to start off the season:

APP 2 APPLIQUE - Dianne Hire - Distinctive designs bring you a gallery of possibilities.

BIG BOOK OF CIVIL WAR QUILTS - 58 Patters for Reproduction-Fabric Lovers 

CUT AND SHUFFLE QUILTS - Jan Ochterbeck - Start with one block and cut your way to
dozens of quilts.

EASY STACK QUILTS - Paula Doyle - Learn to make one-of-a-kind quilts, using large-scale
print fabrics.

MODERN QUILT MAGIC - Victoria Wolfe - 5 Parlor Tricks to expand your piecing skills.

If you would like to reserve one of these new books (or any other book) please call or e-mail
one of us.

 
Do your unfinished quilting projects haunt you? Do you 
need a little push to get them done? The UFO Challenge 
will give you the nudge you need and the satisfaction of 
a completed project.
 
·        Turn in your UFO entry form and $10 (that goes 
towards prizes) to the UFO table.
·        Fill out the UFO challenge form with a description 
of your project. Photocopy, take a photo or fill out a 
duplicate form for your records.
·        You may enter a total of 5 projects, one of which 
will be philanthropy.
·        Each project will have a deadline, however it can 
be turned in before or after the deadline. If all projects

are completed by the deadline you will be entered in a 
special drawing at the June meeting.
·        All projects must be completed when turned in. 
That includes, quilting, binding and a label with your 
name and date. Projects without a label will be accepted 
for philanthropy quilts and placemats.
·        Bring your completed projects to the UFO table to 
be signed off.

·        Each time you turn in a project you will get a ticket 
to enter in the drawing bucket. Also, you will receive a 
button to sew onto your challenge ribbon. I have more 
ribbons if you don’t already have one.
·        The May meeting is the last meeting to turn in your 
completed projects.
           

 PHILANTHROPY 
 I wonder how many of you have experienced the 

same thing I have this summer. I had two 
fabulous trips. . . one to Guatemala again, the 

other to Ohio and North Carolina to see old 
friends and relatives. Altogether, I was gone for 

close to a month. Now I’m home and having 
trouble getting back in my groove!!! Oh, no! I’m 
used to driving carpools, having events every 

Tuesday, every Friday, every other Thursday, etc. 
My family is gone and I’m home alone. And how 

I’m floundering! 

      Well, if you haven’t gotten your Christmas 
placemats done or any other quilts made by our 
next meeting, I’ll understand and I’ll forgive you. 
But after that, NO EXCUSES! Seriously, we have 
so many needs. I keep seeing more and more 
charities that can use quilts for fire victims, 
refugees, abused children, grieving families, as 
well as for expressions of gratitude.  There is no 
end to the need. I call this our language of love. 

    Many, many thanks to Patsy Tighe and the 
generous donation of many quilts from her group 
of sewing friends. I DO find that getting together 
with friends helps me focus and I get more 
accomplished that way. So if you are like I am, 
call some friends, get together, and you might 
even share a project. Just do whatever it takes to 
get back in “your groove.”


MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK


BOARD MEETING - Monday August 27th, 6:30pm 

Diane Decker-Houser’s house 14574 High Pine Street Poway 92064 

UFO’S 
UFO (UnFinished Object) 

Challenge

2018



FRIENDSHIP QUILTER’S NOVEMBER  

                           QUILT EXHIBIT 

The Poway Center for Performing Arts will soon be displaying our  
guild's quilts.  Let's all get busy and use our talents and creativity to have 
 a wonderful show!  Our display of quilts is for the month of  
November, 2018. 
They will be advertising the show in these locations: 
·         On our website www.PowayCenter.com, under Art Exhibits 
·         On the Event Calendar updated weekly and placed on our Lobby Kiosk 
·         On the Marquee the entire Month of your exhibit 
·         Two weeks prior to your scheduled Reception date (if applicable) via e-blast to those patrons who signed 
up through “Notify Me” on either our website or the City’s website  www.Poway.org.  
·         In the Community Services’ quarterly newspaper “Poway Today” 

I've included an art quilt of my own for the ad.   

We have been notified that the quilts need to be submitted on Friday November 2, 2018 to the Art Center, and 
we will receive them back on Thursday, November 29.  I will begin collecting quilts for display at the September 
guild meeting, and anytime afterwards.  If you have quilt(s) you 'd like to submit for display, please bring them to 
any guild meeting up until the deadline of October 27.  They can be quilts of any size, any techniques, and any 
medium.  Please label your quilt.  When I receive information of what description is needed for each quilt, I’ll 
be sure to pass this information along. The entry form is in this newsletter.

                                             OPPORTUNITY OF THE MONTH 

                                     Don’t you love coming to our guild meetings?  The ladies are so friendly and nice, the 
speakers are always entertaining and educational, and the refreshments are delightful!  What would make your 
evening at the meeting more special?  I think it is taking home a wonderful prize from the Opportunity of the 
Month raffle or gift from the Door Prizes. We need your help to make this happen each month. Please bring a gift 
for Door Prizes in the month of your birthday, or whenever the mood strikes. Also, please purchase a ticket or five 
for the Opportunity prizes. The money helps defer the cost of membership and keeps the head of programs happy so 
that she can bring you great speakers each month. If you have items you wish to donate for these prizes please bring 
to the meetings. I am looking forward to seeing you all at our first meeting in September.

Fondly, Sue       “Be a rainbow in someone’s cloud” - Maya Angelou

 
 

http://www.powaycenter.com/
http://www.poway.org/
http://www.powaycenter.com/
http://www.poway.org/


Friendship Quilters Quilt Exhibit at the Poway Center for Performing Arts 
Show Dates: November 2 - 28, 2018 

 
Thank you for entering a quilt for the November Quilt Exhibit at the Poway Center for Performing Arts.   
 
To enter a quilt, you must be a paid guild member of Friendship Quilters of San Diego.   
Due to limited viewing space, we are limiting one quilt per member.   
Accepted quilts for display will be determined by the size of available hanging space. 
 
Your quilt must be submitted by October 8, 2018.   
Quilts will be collected at the September guild meeting 09/10, and October guild meeting 10/08.  

• A quilt displayed previously at the Poway Center for Performing Arts will not be accepted. 
• All quilts entered must be three layers: top, batting, and backing.  No tied quilts. 
• All quilts must not look aged or worn.   
• If a panel is used, it must also contain piecing, applique, or techniques.  
• Each quilt must have a label attached to the back. 

 
Quilts that are to be displayed will be authorized by the guild exhibit committee. 
 
Requirements for quilt display: 

1. Quilt 
2. Quilt label 
3. Quilt Sign Tag 
4. Labeled wooden slat with eye screws 
5. If your quilt is for sale, it will require a sale price.  The Poway Center for Performing Arts receives 15% of the sale 

price. 
 

Quilt Sign Tag 
This sign will appear near your quilt.  Complete the Sign Tag form and submit with your quilt.   
Your Sign Tag information will be typed up on card stock for display. 

 
Wooden Slat for Hanging 

• Each quilt needs a wooden slat for hanging.  This should be a flat piece of wood (slat), not a round dowel.  
Depending on the heaviness of the quilt, this can range from a wooden slat 1/4” thick, 3/8” thick, up to 1/2” 
thick or so.   

• The quilt sleeve should be 3" to 4" wide, and the wooden slat should easily fit inside. 
• Each slat must have an eye screw at each end, with equal spacing from edges. 

 
The slat must have your name, and the quilt name it will be used for. 
 
Home Depot and Lowes can both cut these slats to the size you need (for a minimal cost).  Once attached, the eye 
screws must not be seen from the quilt front.  They should end before the binding. 
 
Pictured are examples of a wooden slat with eye screws. 

                 
 
Committee Members: Mary Tabar, Gloria Mauno, Peggy Martin, Jerre Mayer, Pam Schmidt, Marilyn Kirschen,                
Jan LaGrone, Cookie Siegel, Ann Albertson, Kathleen Reiser.  Any questions please contact a committee member. 



 

Entry Form – Please return this form with your quilt and wooden slat. 

 

This information will appear on your quilt tag: 

 

Your Name  ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Quiltmaker Name ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Quilted By Name ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Size:    Width  _________________________  Height _________________________ 

 

Techniques / Materials _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

If your quilt is for sale:  Sale Price  ______________________ Poway Performing Center for the Arts receives 15% of sale price. 

 

Artist Statement (Anything you’d like to add about your quilt, yourself, reason for making, etc. 

LIMIT TO 25 WORDS OR LESS.  (You may attached a typed sheet if desired) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Guild Meetings are held at

Garden Road Elementary School MPR

14614 Garden Road Poway CA 92064

RETREAT 
NEWSLETTER 

Hello Everyone,

I hope that you have enjoyed this month’s newsletter. It 
is my first as the new Newsletter Editor. I want to send a 
BIG THANK YOU to Gloria Mauno for her numerous 
years making the Guild’s newsletter. She was also a 
tremendous help in training me and assisting with the 
transition.  Laura Martin

TREASURY

                      Next General Meeting 

                         September 12, 2018 

Bring:

Name Tag

Library Books

Item for Sharing

Birthday Door Prizes

Refreshments

Membership Renewal

Doors Open at 6pm

Friendship Quilter’s of San Diego

PO BOX 1174

Poway, CA 92074-1174

Friendship’s October 19-21 Quilt Retreat is just 
around the corner and we still have openings! The 
Retreat is at Vina de Lestonnac in Temecula. If you 
haven’t been to a retreat before it is a wonderful 
weekend with your quilting friends. You get to stay 
set up all weekend and the food is delicious. Below 
is the cost:

Single Room $402

Double Room- $302

Triple Room $272

Please come and visit us at the Retreat Table at 
September’s guild meeting so we can get you signed 
up!

Hope you all had a great summer. We had a very busy 
meeting in June, and took in receipts of $3429. The 
Opportunity Quilt brought in gross ticket sales starting with 
last September through June of this year of $2366. There 
were expenses for creating that beautiful quilt but the 
committee kept costs in mind this year with approximately a 
90% cost reduction. Last but not least, our Fourth of July 
Quilt Show Patriotic Opportunity Quilt brought in over 
$400 in just one day! Thank you for all your generous 
support and participation in the guild and it’s activities, and 
for always trying to keep costs to a minimum. 

Barb Dacy



MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

FRIENDSHIP QUILTERS OF SAN DIEGO 

Date:_________________________________               

Name (please print) ____________________________________________________       New / Renewal (circle one) 

Address: ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

City: ________________________________________________  State: _____________________  Zip: __________ 

Telephone: ________________________________________  Birthday (Month & Day) ________________________ 

Living Treasures: 75 or older _______ Yes  (form required, fee is waived after one year of paid dues) 

 

E-mail (print clearly) ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Dues amount: $35.00 

Make check payable to: Friendship Quilters of S.D. 

Bring completed form & dues to meeting, or mail to: 

Friendship Quilters of S.D.—Membership 

P.O. Box 1174 

Poway, Ca  92074 

Leave Blank 

Cash $___________ 

Ck # _____________ 

Memb. Card _______ 

Input _____________ 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

FRIENDSHIP QUILTERS OF SAN DIEGO 

Date:_________________________________               

Name (please print)  ___________________________________________________       New / Renewal (circle one) 

Address: ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

City: ________________________________________________  State: _____________________  Zip: __________ 

Telephone: ________________________________________  Birthday (Month & Day) ________________________ 

Living Treasures: 75 or older _______ Yes  (form required, fee is waived after one year paid dues) 

 

E-mail (print clearly) ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Dues amount: $35.00 

Make check payable to: Friendship Quilters of S.D. 

Bring completed form & dues to meeting, or mail to: 

Friendship Quilters of S.D.—Membership 

P.O. Box 1174 

Poway, Ca  92074 

 

Leave Blank 

Cash $___________ 

Ck # _____________ 

Memb. Card _______ 

Input _____________ 



THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS


